
GOVERNMENTAL UNITS NOTICE 

9/30/24 

SENT VIA REGULAR MAIL and EMAIL to: RAPDRESP@jfs.ohio.gov.   
OFFICE OF WORKFORCE DEV 

ATTN BREEYN TARR 

RAPID RESPONSE/WIOA ADULT & DISCLOCATED 

WORKER PROG ADM, PO BOX 182105 

COLUMBUS, OH  43218-2105 

Subject: WARN Notice of Plant Closing or Mass Layoff 

Dear OFFICE OF WORKFORCE DEV: 

This notice is being provided in accordance with the Worker Adjustment and Retraining 

Notification (WARN) Act, 29 U.S.C. § 2102(b)(3).  

As of September 9, 2024 Midwest Transport, Inc. (“MTI”) has closed all its facilities and ceased 

all operations other than those required for its liquidation and winding up (“Business Cessation”). 

The Business Cessation is permanent and occurred at all of MTI’s facilities, including: 

TERMINALS 

Greenup Terminal 805 E Cumberland St Greenup, IL 62428 

Harmony Terminal 2470 Evans City Road Harmony, PA 16037   

Jacksonville Terminal 3370 Old Kings Road Suite 6 Jacksonville, FL 32254 

Memphis Terminal 5671 Pigeon Roost Road Memphis, TN 38118 

Tampa Terminal 4710 E Seventh Ave Building B Tampa, FL 33605 

CORPORATE Robinson Terminal 11385 N Trimble Road Robinson, IL 

Prior to the Business Cessation, MTI had been actively seeking an infusion of capital to continue 

operating. MTI could not give 60 days’ notice of the layoff because it would have jeopardized 

these efforts and prevented MTI from obtaining the necessary capital to continue. While MTI was 

engaging in such efforts, a large creditor whose loan was in default unforeseeably exercised its 

right on September 9, 2024 to require the Business Cessation and appointment of a receiver to take 

possession, custody, and control of MTI’s business and assets for the protection of its creditors. 

This unexpected and sudden demand likewise prevented MTI from giving employees 60 days’ 

notice of the Business Cessation and layoff. 

The Business Cessation affected approximately 504 employees, which includes all truck drivers, 

driver support staff, maintenance workers and support staff, mechanics, dispatchers, managers, 

regional directors, and all employees other than a few office and administrative staffers who are 

winding up MTI’s affairs and several Fleet Maintenance Managers and mechanics who are 

cleaning up the terminals. No bumping rights exist. The layoffs began and were completed on 

September 9, 2024. You may obtain further information by contacting Kara Fisher at 618-544-

3399 Ext 1308 or kfisher@mwtransport.com. 

Midwest Transport, Inc. 

11385 N Trimble Road 

Robinson, IL 62454  
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